Eccles Community Committee - 22nd May, 2007


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road,
Eccles.

22nd May, 2007

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.35 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Broughton, Davies, Jolley, Lancaster and Potter

J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association


J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorist and Access


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union


E. Charnley - FRECCLES


J. Rahman - Salford Link Project 


B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association


A. Shahid - Salford Bangladeshi Association


J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee


S. Simpson - Barton Residents’ Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



B. Carter - Member of the Public



I. Williams - Remembrance Sunday Poppy Appeal



H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides/Eccles RFC 



P. Dempsey - Member of the Public



H. Jones - Member of the Public



S. Finkill
} Southway Tenants and Residents



J. Hobson
}



R. Fisk
}



D. Booth - Tindall Street Allotment Group



J. Graham - Ellesmere Park Resident 



Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate 



A. Parker - Eccles Neighbourhood Team 



A. Morris - Eccles Sports Development Officer



V. Halliwell - Eccles Health Improvement Team, Salford Primary 






Care Trust



M. Ellis - Salford Health Matters 



C. Jones - Environment Directorate 



J. Rowson - Greater Manchester Police

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT John Matthews be elected as Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2007/08.

John Matthews - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2007/08.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Jane Murphy, Steven Baines (Friends of Winton Park), John Fothergill (Park Residents’ Association), Chris Sabinski (Home Start), Caroline Earle (Salford Community Justice) and Eddie Sheehy.

4.
DATES OF MEETINGS 2007/08

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates of meetings for the Eccles Community Committee during the municipal year 2007/08:-


Tuesday, 24th July, 2007


Tuesday, 25th September, 2007


Tuesday, 27th November, 2007


Tuesday, 22nd January, 2008


Tuesday, 25th March, 2008


Tuesday, 27th May, 2008


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the meetings of the Committee for the municipal year 2007/08 being held on the above dates, all to commence at 7.00 p.m., with the exception of those to be held in November, 2007 and January, 2008, which will commence at 2.00 p.m.

5.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 33 members as follows:-


(a)
Councillors
	Name
	Representing



	Paula Boshell
	Winton Ward

	Alan Broughton
	Eccles Ward

	Anne Davies
	Eccles Ward

	David Jolley
	Barton Ward

	David Lancaster
	Winton Ward

	Margaret Morris
	Winton Ward

	John Mullen 
	Barton Ward

	Jane Murphy
	Eccles Ward

	Norbert Potter
	Barton Ward



(b)
Community Representatives 
	Name

	Representing



	Mohammed Al Nomire
	Yemeni Community Association

	Steven Baines
	Friends of Winton Park

	Elizabeth Charnley 
	Friends of Eccles Station (FRECCLES)

	Joyce Evans 
	Salford Pensioners 

	Anne Faulkner 
	Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

	Francis Green
	Rainbow Users Group

	Jonathan Grieves 
	Mather Road Residents’ Association

	Gilbert Hearn 
	Park Residents’ Association 

	To be confirmed
	Monton Village Community Association

	Barbara Holmes 
	Eccles Mothers’ Union

	Edna Hunt 
	Brookhouse Residents’ Association

	Antonia Makin 
	Ellesmere Park Community in Action 

	John Matthews
	Westwood Park Community Association

	Terence Montford 
	Craunton House Association of Tenants 

	Joyce Phillips
	Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club 

	Jarjis Rahman 
	Salford Link Project

	Jim Rayner 
	Eccles Festival Committee

	Kate Salesse 
	Clarendon Community Association

	Abdul Shahid 
	Bangladeshi Association 

	Ron Sharpe 
	Southway Tenants’ Association

	Susan Simpson 
	Barton Residents’ Association 

	Leslie Stone
	Grange Road Residents’ Association 

	Bruce Thompson 
	Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 

	Jim Wheelton 
	Salford Disabled Motorists and Access 



The report also indicated that an application had been received from the following organisation, for them to become a member of the Committee, and to be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative



	Cleavley Allotment Association 
	John Pooley



Reference was made to the fact that a number of organisations represented on the Committee had not attended meetings for some time, and it was suggested that consideration be given to reviewing current membership.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Councillor membership of the Committee, as detailed in (a) above, be noted.  




(2) THAT, subject to (3) below, the organisations detailed in (b) above, be provisionally confirmed as members of the Community Committee for 2007/08.




(3) THAT the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services be requested to write to all non Councillor members of the Community Committee to ascertain whether, or not, they wish their membership to continue.




(4) THAT approval be given to the application of the Cleavley Allotment Association, as detailed above.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET GROUP 


The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the current membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group.  The report indicated that the Group comprised 6 members (1 Councillor and 1 Community Representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards), with Jim Wheelton acting as a non voting chairman.

	Barton Ward
	 Eccles Ward
	Winton Ward



	Councillor David Jolley

Gilbert Hearn
	Councillor Alan Broughton

Barbara Holmes 
	Councillor David Lancaster

John Matthews 



Both Gilbert Hearn and Jim Rayner were proposed and seconded for the position of the Community Representative to represent the Barton Ward on the Sub-Group.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Councillor representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Group, be determined at the next meeting of the Eccles Political Executive Group, to be held on Friday, 13th July, 2007.  




(2) THAT Barbara Holmes and John Matthews be appointed as the Community Representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group, for the Eccles and Winton Wards, respectively.




(3) THAT following a show of hands, Gilbert Hearn be appointed as the Community Representative for the Barton Ward on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group.




(4) THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as the non voting Chairman of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub Group.

7.
COUNCILLOR BERNARD MURPHY

The Chairman referred to the recent sad death of Councillor Bernard Murphy, and asked that the Committee’s condolences be passed on to his widow, Councillor Jane Murphy.

8.
COUNCILLOR ANNE DAVIES

The Chairman welcomed Councillor Anne Davies to her first meeting of the Committee following her recent election to the City Council.

9.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 27th March, 2007, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

10.
COMMUNITY, HEALTH AND WELL BEING FUND

The Committee received a presentation from Vicky Halliwell, who provided details on the Community, Health and Well Being Fund, a Salford Primary Care Trust initiative run in conjunction with Salford City Council, aimed at promoting health activities in the local community.  The presentation provided details on the grants up to £1,000 which were available from the fund, together with the type of projects which would be supported.


RESOLVED:
THAT Vicky Halliwell be thanked for her presentation, the contents of which were noted.

11.
SALFORD HEALTH MATTERS

The Committee received a presentation from Dr. Rae Ellis with regard to proposals to change how health services were provided in the area.  Members were informed that Salford Health Matters was a Community Interest Company (CIC), of four existing surgeries, who had joined together with the intention of creating a larger organisation, which would provide more and better services, in terms of health care and general practitioner facilities, both in Eccles, and the adjoining areas.  It was indicated that proposals were open to an extensive consultation process, in which members were encouraged to become involved.


Dr. Rae Ellis was thanked for her presentation, the contents of which were noted.  

12.
ECCLES RECREATION GROUND MASTER PLAN - UPDATE

The Committee received a presentation from Chad Jones, with regard to a master plan for the proposed future development and refurbishment of the Eccles Recreation Ground.  Members were informed that a Stakeholder Group had been established to oversee the master planning process, with identification of issues, site analysis and public consultation.  The results of this exercise highlighted the strengths and weaknesses of the existing facilities, leading to the following key findings which had enabled the master plan to be drawn up for the recreation grounds future development:-

· Insufficient activities

· Lack of security

· Poor condition of play and sports facilities 

· Problems with litter, vandalism and anti-social behaviour 

· Lack of community building 

· Lack of car park 

· Lack of places to relax and wildlife areas 


The plan addressed all these issues and proposed suitable remedies and had an estimated cost of £1,640,827.


Councillor David Lancaster asked where the funding for the project was anticipated to come from.  Chad Jones replied that varies sources had been identified and needed further investigation, one of which was Section 106 funding.  Councillor David Lancaster said that, although he welcomed proposals, there was a need to be realistic, and it was perhaps inevitable that all elements of the scheme could be funded.  He added that, in particular, there should not be a reliance on obtaining Section 106 funding from outside the Eccles Ward. 


Councillor Alan Broughton commented that it was unlikely that all elements of the master plan could be achieved together, and whether individual elements of it could be prioritised, and introduced as and when funding became available.  Chad Jones replied that this was the intention.


Harry Sheldon expressed concerns at the proposal for the multi use games area (MUGA) to be constructed of concrete, and suggested that it would be better if artificial turf was used.  Chad Jones replied that this option had been investigated, but had been found to be financially prohibitive.  Councillor David Lancaster said that these more specific aspects of the proposals should be considered in more detail, once funding had been secured.


Yusuf Bagail made reference to incidences of racial harassment which had occurred in the park, and asked how these would be tackled.  Chad Jones replied that these specific problems, along with general anti-social behaviour would all be tackled in the long-term, by the installation of CCTV cameras.  Sergeant John Rowson confirmed that the installation of CCTV, together with the proposed range of service, would be the key element in addressing issues of anti-social behaviour in the recreation ground.  


Ivor Williams made reference to security at the bowling green areas, and damage caused by a minority of young people.  He said that this was becoming an increasing problem, and there needed to be a more immediate approach to prevent such anti-social behaviour, and allow the continued use of the greens.


Councillor David Lancaster asked how the Community Committee would determine the priority of the various elements of the scheme, both within the master plan itself, as well as against proposals for other parks, and projects within the Eccles Community Committee area.  Mark Reeves suggested that this was a key issue, and one which needed to be considered in more detail at a future meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT insofar as this Committee is concerned, the master plan for the Eccles Recreation Ground, as now submitted, be approved and taken forward for implementation as appropriate.

13.
BLOCK 3 FUNDING

Jim Wheelton reported that £100,000 Block 3 monies had been allocated to each Community Committee area.  He went on to say that the available money was to be spent on minor highway schemes in the Eccles Community Committee area, with a further £10,000 allocated for signage works.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted, and that suggestions for projects to be met from the funding be forwarded to Jackie Matthews, of the Eccles Neighbourhood Team, so that they could be forwarded to the Eccles Environment Task Group for consideration.

14.
LIFT PROJECT ARTWORK 

The Committee received a presentation from Rob Vale and Stella Coral, who have been commissioned by Salford Primary Care Trust to create an artwork at the new Eccles LIFT Centre.  It was indicated that the artwork would comprise a single central piece of art in the atrium space inside the centre, together with possible smaller displays within the building.  It was indicated that what ever form the artwork took, it was essential that it reflected the life and community of Eccles and, therefore, the input of the Committee as to what they would like to see displayed was essential.  John Matthews commented that the issues being considered by the Environmental Task Group, and encouraged anyone who had an interest in the art project to become involved, and make their views known. 


RESOLVED:
THAT Rob Vale and Stella Coral be thanked for their presentation the contents of which were noted; and that anyone wishing to make an input into the design and format of the art project do so through the Environmental Task Group.

15.
NARBONNE GARDENS

Julie Blagden reported that as part of the celebrations to mark the 50th anniversary of Town Twinning between Eccles and Narbonne, a garden and seated area was planned to be created on Southway.  Details of the plans for the project were presented at the meeting, as well as details of the extensive consultation which had already been undertaken.  She went on to say that this consultation had highlighted concerns raised by Southway residents, particularly that the proposed seating area would provide a point for people to gather, and in turn commit acts of anti-social behaviour.  


Councillor Anne Davies said that the possibility of people gathering and anti-social behaviour was a genuine fear for the residents of Southway, and similar problems had occurred when market stalls had been temporarily located in the same area.  She asked that these concerns be bourn in mind, and the possibility of gating the park during the evening be considered.  In response, Julie Blagden said that the garden would be managed by the City Council’s Environment Directorate, so litter would not be a problem, in addition the area would be fully covered by the Eccles Town Centre CCTV system.  Councillor Anne Davies added that it was not specifically the garden which was of concern to residents, but the seating within it, and its potential to attract an anti-social element in the evening.  


Councillor David Lancaster said the concerns of the residents had been fully acknowledged and acted upon.  He reiterated that the garden would be fully covered by CCTV, and as a result there should be no incidences of anti-social behaviour.  He went on to say, however, that if problems occurred, and they could not be resolved, then the possibility of removing the seating would be examined as a possible solution.  On this basis he asked that the Committee support the proposals for the garden.  


Stan Finkill said that he acknowledged what had been said, but reiterated that residents of Southway had genuine concerns that the garden would have a negative impact on their quality of life, as a result of a minority of people engaging in anti-social acts.  


Brian Carter said the proposed garden was a scheme which would be of benefit to the whole of Eccles, and one which needed to proceed.  He said that the community as a whole should not concede to a minority undesirable element.  Sergeant John Rowson commented that although there was possible potential for the garden to become a focus for anti-social behaviour, it would be covered by the CCTV system and closely monitored so that any problems could soon be dealt with.  He went on to say that in the long-term the situation could be monitored, and appropriate plans of action developed should such problems be realised, and become persistent.


John Hobson, as a Southway resident, asked whether the possibility of a garden without seating, or alternatively one where the seats were fenced in during the evening could be examined as alternatives.


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposals for the Narbonne Garden, with associated seating, to be located in the Southway Precinct be approved, subject to Greater Manchester Police monitoring the situation, and ensuring that the area does not become a focus for anti-social behaviour.

16.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current budget statement 2007/08, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 11th May, 2007, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budgets allocated to the Community Committee:-

	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested 
	Recommendation

	(i)
	Mary Burns 
	Printing and circulation costs for community magazine in the Eccles area
	£732.23
	Deferred pending further submission of further information

	(ii)
	Eccles Health Improvement Team
	Towards provision of healthier cookery sessions
	£1,000
	£1,000 approved

	(iii)
	Eccles Health Improvement Team
	Staging of women’s health event
	£1,000
	£1,000 approved

	(iv)
	Bright Road Youth and Community Centre
	Towards purchase of TV and cameras for film project
	£1,008.96
	£500 approved

	(v)
	Monaco Morris Dancing Troupe 
	Towards costumes for Troupe
	£1,680
	£1,680 approved

	(vi)
	Eccles Youth Centre
	For provision of trips, during the period that the Youth Centre is closed for refurbishment
	£2,160
	£2,160 approved

	(vii)
	Community Telematics 
	Towards future cost and venue hire 
	£4,322.50
	£4,322.50 approved

	(viii)
	Eccles Neighbourhood Team
	Towards provision of summer play schemes 
	£10,000
	£10,000 approved



	(ix)
	Winton Festival
	Towards staging of annual festival event 
	£820
	£550 approved 



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Group held on 11th May, 2007, and summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2007/08, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

17.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Local Partnership Business Group services to combat anti-social behaviour

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fair Share 

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

18.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE CONCERNS AND PRIORITIES

Submitted a report prepared on behalf of the Community Justice Initiative, which detailed feedback from the people in the Eccles Community Committee area as to their concerns and priorities, in terms of crime and disorder issues.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

19.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR/WEST SALFORD INITIATIVE

(Previous Minute 75 - 23rd January, 2007)


The Chairman reported that the public consultation event to consider the proposals in relation to the Salford West Initiative and the Liverpool Road Corridor Strategy would be held on Tuesday, 29th May, 2007, at St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church Hall, Church Street, Eccles, commencing at 5.30 p.m.  In addition, members of the project team would be available at drop-in sessions, which had been arranged for Eccles library on 4th June, 2007, and the Rainbow Rooms Community Centre, Eccles, on 7th June, 2007, both between 3.30 p.m. and 7.30 p.m.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

20.
ECCLES AND NARBONNE TOWN TWINNING 50TH ANNIVERSARY

(Previous Minute 76 - 23rd January, 2007)


Councillor David Lancaster reminded the Committee that events to mark the 50th anniversary of the Town Twinning arrangements between Eccles and Narbonne would be held during the period Thursday, 21st to Sunday, 24th June, 2007.  He said that there was already considerable community involvement, but would welcome any further offers of support and assistance, and in particular drew attention to the availability of community stalls at the Narbonne Twinning Festival, and Brookhouse Festival, over the weekend.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

21.
EDDIE SHEEHY

Bruce Thompson asked that his thanks and those of the Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association be recorded for the efforts and support provided by Eddie Sheehy, during his time as a Ward Councillor for Eccles.
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